

Office of the City Manager

MEMORANDUM

DATE: January 25, 2023

TO: Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager Approved Electronically

FROM: Oliver Miller, Acting Chief of Police

SUBJECT: Evelyn Mount Memorial Services

The Reno Police Department and family of Evelyn Mount would like to invite you to attend a memorial service in her honor. Mrs. Evelyn Mount will posthumously receive the Reno Police Department's Chief's Commendation Medal. This medal is awarded to a citizen "whose actions exemplify excellence in performance of civic responsibilities, showing unselfish devotion to the community and/or bringing honor to themselves and recognition to the City through those actions".

Mrs. Evelyn Mount spent more than forty years serving the community of Reno through her Community Outreach Program. She connected with so many people by providing holiday meals to countless families, making her an invaluable resource for the less fortunate. We welcome you to attend as we celebrate her life and honor her incredible accomplishments.

Evelyn Mount Services: Friday, January 27, 2023, from 11:00 - 1:00 pm at the Grace Church Reno, located 1220 Robb Dr, Reno NV.